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Date: March 4, 2024 

To: City Council and Administration 

From: Carl R. Ray, Water and Wastewater Director 

Re: Award Recommendation for Replacement Pickup (4-05) 

 

Replacement of a 2011 Ford ¾ ton pickup (unit 4-05) used by the Water Department was 
proposed and accepted into the 2024 budget. In 2024 the truck exceeds our 12-year 
replacement cycle. The total budget was $65,000.00 with the City of Craig portion being 
$50,000.00 and the trade in being estimated at $15,000.00. Bid specifications were prepared, 
the bid was advertised, and bids were opened on February 28th, 2024. The bid included a 1-ton 
4x4 pickup with an 8ft flatbed and toolboxes.  

We received one bid packet from Victory Motors of Craig.  

The attached bid tab was prepared. I recommend awarding the bid for the truck and extended 
warranty from Victory Motors of Craig in the amount of $62,895.  

 



Features Victory Motors of Craig
Year 2024
Make Dodge Ram 
Model 3500 4x4 Tradesman 
Engine 6.4 L Hemi 
Cab Regular 
Bed 8ft 
Tail Gate Standard
Air Suspension Included 
Flat Bed $27,100.00
Trailer Socket Included 
Runing Boards N/A w/Flatbed option 
Vehicle Base Price $46,300.00
Extended Warranty $4,495.00
Trade-in Value - from City $15,000.00
Total Price $62,895.00

*recommended bid*
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